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Don’t forget to submit your photos for the next newsletter to 

cfloaa@gmail.com 



3  

 

 



4  

 

 



5  

 

 



6  

 

 



7  

 

 



8  

 

 



9  

 

 



10  

 

 



11  

 

 



12  

 

 



13  

 

 



14  

 

 



15  

 

 



16  

 

 



17  

 

 



18  

 

 



19  

 

 
 



20  

 

 

 

Listen live on Facebook to our own Ken Evraire & Darren Joseph to get the latest on game day. 
Every home game they will be releasing videos called “12 Men in the Huddle”, this series takes 
a trip down memory lane with fantastic shots from Ken and our local alumni. Join them on   
Facebook - the Pre-Game with DJ and the Cowboy. 
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When former Carleton Raven and 2018 Metras Trophy winner Kene Onyeka of the Ottawa Redblacks 

played in Edmonton recently, he got the chance to play against his former Ravens teammate, offensive 

lineman Kwabena Asare, who was playing in his first CFL game. 

But even more exciting was that Onyeka got to play against his brother, Eskimos DB Godfrey Onyeka. 

While a number of brothers have been teammates on an Ottawa CFL team, very few Ottawa players 

have gone against their brother in a CFL game.  

On July 27, 1977, Tony and Peter Gabriel faced each other in front of 45,450 fans at Exhibition Stadi-

um. The Argos won 17-1, and Peter actually had more receptions than his Grey Cup hero big brother. 

Peter Gabriel played three years in the CFL and lived in the shadows of his big brother, never living up 

to his name. Ironically, he was also a talented musician who never lived up to the name of Peter Gabriel 

from Genesis. Gabriel often refers to Tony and himself as the Wayne and Keith Gretzky of the CFL. 

In the late 60s, the Collins brothers faced each other. Ted "Lunch" Collins played for three teams, in-

cluding Ottawa, and played both with and against his brother, Doug "Brunch" Collins. As you might 

have figured out by their nicknames, both were offensive linemen. 

Perhaps the most unique story of brothers playing against each other in the CFL involves the Dunlap 

brothers, who played football at St. Pat’s College in the 1940s, a generation before St. Pat’s became 

part of Carleton University. 

Jake Dunlap was a “middle”, which was what offensive tackles were called at that time. After leaving St. 

Pat’s, Dunlap played for the Ottawa Trojans of the ORFU in 1944 before moving up to the Rough Rid-

ers in the IRFU the following year. Dunlap played for four years with the Riders before moving to To-

ronto to study law at Osgood Hall. While there, he played for the Argos and won the 1950 Grey Cup. 

Known in Grey Cup history as the “Mud Bowl”, Toronto defeated Winnipeg 13-0, and Dunlap’s 

blocked punt led to the game’s only touchdown.  

Jake Dunlap was also the first player in Canadian football to wear a facemask on his helmet because he 

had broken his nose so many times. 

He returned to Ottawa and won a Grey Cup with the Rough Riders in 1951. He played for Hamilton in 

1952 but returned to Ottawa and earned CFL All Star honours in 1953. Dunlap is also well known for 

being the General Manager of the Ottawa Rough Riders from 1978-82. 

An even more interesting figure in St. Pat’s football history is Jake’s older brother, Frank Dunlap. At St. 

Pat’s, Frank starred in football, hockey and debating. He had an opportunity to go to Notre Dame in 

South Bend, Indiana on a full football scholarship, but the scholarship was cancelled after the attack on 

Pearl Harbour, which led to the United States entering the war. 

Frank left St. Pat’s to go to St. Michael’s College in Toronto, where he played hockey for the St. Mike’s 

Majors. From there, he went on to play for the Toronto Maple Leafs. His contract was to play only in 

home games, as he was enrolled in law school full time. 



25  

 

 

Hall, he left for Toronto and joined the Argos. He came back to Ottawa in 1950, and in 1951, he and his brother 

were teammates on Ottawa’s 1951 Grey Cup championship team. 

Frank and Jake would go on to practice law in their firm, Dunlap and Dunlap. He eventually ran for the Liberal 

Party in Ottawa-Carleton in 1957 but lost to Dick Bell. In 1967, he was appointed as a Judge, where he remained 

until his sudden passing in 1993. 

And here is a great Rough Riders trivia question for you.  
 

There are only two CFL quarterbacks who have ever gone on to have their numbers retired by NFL teams. 

The obvious one is Warren Moon, whose number 1 is retired by the Tennessee Titans, previously the 

Houston Oilers. The other CFL QB whose number is retired by an NFL team played for both Ottawa and 

Saskatchewan in the CFL. Can you name him? 
 

The hint: He is also the only Ottawa Rough Rider to have a son go on to play in the NBA. 

 

The answer is Frank Tripucka. 

Tripucka led Notre Dame to a 9-0-1 record and a number two ranking in 1949, setting a Fighting Irish rec-

ord by throwing 11 TD passes in one season. Tripucka was selected ninth overall by the Philadelphia Ea-

gles, who immediately traded him to the Detroit Lions. He played for the Lions, the Chicago Cardinals and 

Dallas Texans before heading north to play for the Saskatchewan Roughriders. He played with the Green 

Riders from 1953 to 1958, before being traded to Ottawa in 1959.  

In 1960, Saskatchewan coach Frank Filchock was hired by the Denver Broncos of the newly formed AFL, 

and he brought Tripucka to Denver with him to be an assistant coach. Because the quarterbacks per-

formed so poorly in training camp, Filchock activated Tripucka and he became the Broncos' first starting 

quarterback. That year, he became the first quarterback in American pro football history to pass for 3,000 

yards in a season. 

The Broncos retired Tripucka's number 18. When Peyton Manning signed with the Broncos, he did not 

want to wear 18 out of respect for Tripucka. However, Tripucka insisted Manning wear the number. Man-

ning asked how he could repay Tripucka for allowing him to wear his number, and Tripucka said, "Go out 

and win a Super Bowl for me." 

Manning did, but Tripucka, who passed away in 2013 did not survive long enough to celebrate it. 

Tripucka's son, Kelly Tripucka, played for the Detroit Pistons, Utah Jazz and Charlotte Hornets. 
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For all Old Crows, Ravens fans and sponsors, there are still lockers available to sponsor in the Carleton 

Football locker campaign. The locker sponsor gets a plaque at the locker with his name, years played, and a 

message of their choice. The five-year sponsorship costs $1500 and can be paid over five years at $300 per 

year, three payments of $500, or one payment of $1500. 

If you would like to sponsor a locker, please email Paul Armstrong at paul.armstrong@cunet.carleton.ca or 

Jeff Morris at jeffmorrisravens@aol.com. 

 

This year’s Panda Game is scheduled for Sat., Oct. 5 at 

TD Place Stadium with a 12 p.m. kick off. Start making 

plans early to take part in the annual Panda Golf Tour-

nament Fri., Oct. 4 and the annual Panda Pre-Game 

Breakfast at TD Place Oct. 5. For more information on 

these events, contact Paul Armstrong at 

paul.armstrong@cunet.carleton.ca or Jeff Morris at 

jeffmorrisravens@aol.com. 

 

The Carleton Ravens Football Podcast has been gathering momentum in the offseason, and with the 

2019 season now upon us, the podcast is streaming weekly. The podcast will include a recap of 

each Carleton football game, interviews, news about what’s going on around the OUA, and more 

Carleton football history and trivia. It can be found at www.soundcloud.com and searching Carleton 

Ravens Football Podcast.  

mailto:paul.armstrong@cunet.carleton.ca
mailto:jeffmorrisravens@aol.com
mailto:paul.armstrong@cunet.carleton.ca
mailto:jeffmorrisravens@aol.com
http://www.soundcloud.com


27  

 

 

 The Canadian Football League Alumni Association has teamed up with KB2 Clothing for its online 

apparel! KB2 Clothing is a family business started in Winnipeg with the concept of innovative, no  

minimum, high-quality apparel. 
 

KB2 Clothing is designed to be worn, whenever, wherever and with a lot of comfort. ‘We wear what 

we sell and feel it’s important to put our money where our mouth is.’ Each garment is a stand-alone 

order; we order, print and produce as it’s ordered. We take our time, ensure we get it right and then 

we get it to you.  

 

We are excited to offer both male and female clothing items in a variety of sizes and styles. There are 

various logo options to choose from for each style. 

 

PROCEEDS FROM EACH SALE GO DIRECTLY TO THE CFLAA SUPPORT FUND. 

Go to http://cflaa.deco-apparel.com/ to order today! 
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Should you have any questions please feel free to communicate with the appropriate board  member…         

we’re always happy to answer any questions you may have! 

 

 
 


